
 
 
 

 Physical Education 

Department Kit Policy 

 

The purpose of this policy is to ensure that all students are given the best possible opportunity 
to make progress within their lessons and across a Year Group/Key Stage. Wearing the correct 
kit for each activity is also vitally important with regards to health & safety. 
 
The policy is non-negotiable and all Physical Education Department teaching staff will enforce it 
during each lesson. Students who fail to wear the appropriate kit to lessons will be required to 
borrow any clean piece of spare kit that may be available in the Physical Education Department. 
They may also consider asking a friend in another group to borrow their kit for the lesson. 
Students will receive a School Ready for failure to have the correct equipment for lessons and 
be required to attend a 20 minute lunch detention. 
 
Students with medical notes must continue to bring their kit to all lessons and will be required 
to get changed so that they may take a supporting/leadership role within the lesson to assist 
their peers and member of staff. Medical issues that continue for more than two consecutive 
lessons will require a certified Doctor’s note which will be placed on the student’s file. 
 
If a student loses their kit, they will be required to wear a substitute kit (plain in colour, not 
necessarily a Kings Langley School PE Kit) until such time that they are able to purchase a new 
Kings Langley PE Kit. 
  
Students will be reminded of these expectations on a regular basis and prior to each change in 
activity. 
  
Representative Teams  
Students selected to represent the School are advised to wear wet weather jacket/hoodies and 

track pants/leggings for fixtures so that they can remain warm and comfortable. 

 

 

 

 


